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Text of the D.O. Letter of Hon’ble Chief Minister of Tamil Nadu  

Thiru M.K. Stalin addressed to the Hon’ble Union Minister of External 

Affairs Dr. S. Jaishankar requesting to prompt diplomatic action for 

consular access, adequate medical care and support for the 

repatriation of fishermen in the custody of the Sri Lankan authorities  

I am writing this letter to express my deep concern and anguish regarding the 

tragic incident that occurred on 31.07.2024 involving a Sri Lankan Navy boat and an 

Indian fishing boat bearing Registration No.IND-TN-10-MM-73. This has resulted in the 

death of a fisherman and injuries to two others. One fisherman is missing.  

 



The loss of life of Indian fishermen in such circumstances is both heartbreaking 

and unacceptable. This incident has left the fishing community devasted. I urge you to 

strongly take up this matter with the Sri Lankan authorities and also to expedite the 

repatriation of the mortal remains of the deceased fisherman, Thiru. Malaisamy to India.  

 
Apart from the loss of life there are reports of injuries to two fishermen. They are 

in the custody of the Sri Lankan authorities and I request you to ensure consular 

access, adequate medical care and support for bringing them back to Tamil Nadu at the 

earliest. 

 
The frequent intimidations by the Sri Lankan Navy in our traditional fishing area 

has created a sense of fear and anger among our fishing community. The incident is 

clearly aimed at keeping the Tamil Nadu fishermen away from their traditional fishing 

waters of Palk Bay. We have brought this to your attention several times in the past.  

 
I earnestly hope that the matter will be given top priority that it deserves and 

prompt diplomatic action will be initiated in this regard.  

 

 

செளியீடு: இயக்குநர், செய்தி மக்கள் ச ாடர்புத்துறை, சென்றை-9   

 


